
Chapter 87.48 RCW
INDEMNITY TO STATE ON LAND SETTLEMENT CONTRACTS
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RCW 87.48.010  Contracts for indemnity authorized.  Any 
irrigation district by and through its board of directors is hereby 
authorized and shall have the power to enter into a contract with the 
state of Washington whereby it shall agree to repay to the state of 
Washington any expenses incurred by the state of Washington and to 
indemnify the state of Washington against any and all losses and 
damages which the state of Washington may suffer, under any contract 
between the state of Washington and the United States relating to land 
settlement in said district. This chapter shall apply to all 
irrigation districts and shall not be otherwise construed.  [1925 
ex.s. c 34 § 1; RRS § 7525-1.]

RCW 87.48.020  Approval of contract—Execution—State obligation 
to enter into land settlement contract with federal government.  When 
any such irrigation district shall have duly executed and tendered to 
the state of Washington the contract of indemnity as it is herein 
empowered to do, the director of ecology is hereby authorized, 
empowered and required to sign and execute such contract on behalf of 
the state of Washington. After having received any such contract of 
indemnity from any such irrigation district the said director of 
ecology is hereby authorized, empowered and required to enter into a 
contract on behalf of the state of Washington with the United States 
relating to the land settlement in such district if such contract 
shall be presented, or tendered by the United States, which contract, 
if entered into on or before June 30, 1926, shall have the same terms 
and provisions of that certain contract submitted to the state of 
Washington under authority of the act of congress approved March 3rd, 
1925, entitled "An Act making appropriations for the Department of the 
Interior for the fiscal year ending June 30, 1926, and for other 
purposes." PROVIDED, That the liability of the state of Washington to 
the United States under such contract, if entered into on or before 
June 30, 1926, shall be limited to three hundred thousand dollars and 
be subject to appropriation therefor being made by the legislature. 
PROVIDED, FURTHER, That the said director of ecology or any other 
officer of the state of Washington shall not enter into any such 
contract with the United States after June 30, 1926, unless and until 
any such contract shall have been presented to the legislature by the 
governor through the director of ecology and approved by a joint 
resolution of the legislature, which resolution shall be passed by a 
constitutional majority of both branches of the legislature by roll 
call.  [1988 c 127 § 60; 1925 ex.s. c 34 § 2; RRS § 7525-2.]
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RCW 87.48.030  Assessments—Indemnity fund—Transfer to 
maintenance fund, when.  Any such irrigation district which shall have 
entered into any such contract of indemnity with the state of 
Washington is hereby empowered and shall annually be required to levy 
assessments against all the property within said district from time to 
time in such amounts as shall enable it to reasonably anticipate and 
promptly comply with its said contract with the state of Washington. 
Such assessments shall be levied and be payable at the time and in the 
manner that its regular assessments are made and shall have the same 
validity, force and effect as assessments for any other purposes. Such 
assessments shall be levied for and shall be paid into a fund to be 
known as "The Indemnity Fund" and such fund shall not be used for any 
purpose other than to fulfill its obligations under its indemnity 
contract with the state of Washington. PROVIDED, That when all 
expenses, losses or damages for which the district may become liable 
to the state of Washington under RCW 87.48.010 shall have been paid to 
the state of Washington any money then remaining in "The Indemnity 
Fund" shall be transferred to the maintenance fund of said district. 
[1925 ex.s. c 34 § 3; RRS § 7525-3.]

RCW 87.48.040  Estimate of expenses and losses—Payment.  When 
the state of Washington shall be required to make any payment or 
expend any money in the performance of any such contract entered into 
with the United States, an estimate of the amount of expenses likely 
to be incurred in such performance, together with an estimate of 
future losses or damages that may occur under such contract shall be 
made by the director of ecology, who shall thereupon return a 
statement thereof to such district, and the board of directors of such 
district shall from time to time as required by the director of 
ecology levy against all the property within said district such 
assessments as may be necessary to repay to the state of Washington 
such estimated expenses, losses and damages. PROVIDED, If such 
district has no money in the "The Indemnity Fund" to repay such 
expenses when the same shall be incurred or to pay such losses and 
damages as the same shall accrue it shall be the duty of the board of 
directors to cause warrants of the district to be issued in payment of 
such indebtedness, which warrants shall bear interest at a rate 
determined by the board and be paid from moneys paid into the 
indemnity fund by assessments levied as hereinbefore provided.  [1988 
c 127 § 61; 1981 c 156 § 32; 1925 ex.s. c 34 § 4; RRS § 7525-4.]
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